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For Immediate Release 
 

Current Food Policies not cutting it when it comes to Canada’s Remote North 

Communities 
 

June 23, 2016 – Food security and access to healthy, reasonably priced food is of paramount concern 

for remote First Nations communities in Northern Canada. News reports from this past year showing how 

changing climates are negatively impacting the length of ice road seasons, only highlight the urgency 

of addressing this problem with long-term and meaningful solutions. 

A new commentary released by Northern Policy Institute, Food for Thought: Access to Food in Canada’s 

Remote North, reviewed current literature on food security to get a better understanding of the impacts 

that inadequate amounts of healthy, nutritious foods are having on First Nations communities in the 

North. According to author, Holly Dillabough, the findings were not good.  

“Current policies in Canada are woefully falling short when it comes to addressing food security in the 

nation’s northern reaches, stated Dillabough. “Remote communities faced with inaccessibly expensive 

and low-quality foods are consuming highly processed items more often, leading to poor health 

outcomes.”  

 

The commentary provides an overview of the literature, both from academia, government, and non-

government organizations, to get a better idea of the state of food security in Canada’s northern 

regions. Her research reveals impediments to access range from infrastructure to subsidies to data 

collection.  

 

In order to remedy some of these issues, Dillabough offers a number of policy recommendations to 

better address food access in northern First Nations communities. These include, but are not limited to, 

developing a national food policy to coordinate food security initiatives across government 

departments, increasing road access where financially and environmentally feasible, and improving 

research data to better determine the cultural determinants to food security.  

 

Read the full commentary here 

 

Media Interviews: Northern Policy Institute President and CEO, Charles Cirtwill, is available for comment. 

To arrange an interview, please contact:  

Katie Elliott 

Communications Coordinator 

705-542-4456 

kelliott@northernpolicy.ca  

 

About Northern Policy Institute:  

Northern Policy Institute is Northern Ontario’s independent think tank. We perform research, collect and 

disseminate evidence, and identify policy opportunities to support the growth of sustainable Northern 

Communities. Our Operations are located in Thunder Bay, Sudbury, Sault Ste. Marie and Kenora, ON. 

We seek to enhance Northern Ontario’s capacity to take the lead position on socio-economic policy 

that impacts Northern Ontario, Ontario, and Canada as a whole. 
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